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IMPORTANT DATES FOR TERM 1 (subject to change) 

 
 

ONLINE BANKING -   Account Name -Toorloo Arm Primary School Council 
BSB 063 832 Acc No 1002 2188    

Please include details – Surname and description e.g., Fees, uniform, camp etc. 

Audiri App and Parents and Friends of Toorloo Arm Primary School 

 

 
 
 
Dear Families and Carers, 
 
This is my final week as Acting Principal whilst Kerry has taken Long Service Leave. She will be back at school 
for the commencement of Term 2. We are looking forward to her return and hearing about her travels! I have 
again enjoyed the opportunity to look after the school, it was a wonderful chance to learn more about Principal 
role-such a busy job! I would also like to thank everyone in the community for their support, I really appreciate 
that students, families and the entire TAPS staff have worked together and helped things run so smoothly. 
 
Thanks to the parents who attended the Toorloo Arm PS AGM last week. The elected 2024 School Council 
executive positions are President: Michelle Whelan, Secretary: Taryn Humpries and Finance Committee 
member: Meagan Lunny. 
 
It’s the big Easter raffle at this Thursday’s end of term assembly, Parents and Friends will be bundling up the 
donations and gathering the raffle tickets for this much anticipated TAPS fundraiser. Thanks to everyone who 
has helped with donations, selling tickets and especially to the Parents and Friends who have organised this for 
us.  
 
Don’t forget it’s a short week, school finishes at 2.15 pm this Thursday 28th March. We wish everyone a safe 
and relaxing 2-week break and we look forward to seeing you on Monday 15th April! 
 
Kind regards 
Barb Plant 
 
 
Wellbeing 
On Monday we had a whole school performance “Let’s STAMP Out Bullying”. The high energy show using 
puppets and magic drew in the students to present clear and to the point advice on how to tackle bullying using 
the acronym STAMP. It has made an impact as I heard students using these strategies in the yard after the show! 
S-Stay away. Play with friends away from the bully. If the bully follows you, go and play near the teacher on duty.  
T-Tell someone. Reporting a bully is not being a dobber. By telling the teacher or another adult, they will know 
how serious the situation is. 
A-Always help. If you see someone being bullied, ask them if they would like to play with you and your friends.  
M-Make friends. Include children who are left out, it’s not just good for them, but it’s also good for you too-you 
get another friend. 
P-Play nicely. Make sure you are not being the bully! 

 

 
 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 9 
Mar 
 

25 
Anit Bullying 
Incursion 
 

26 27 
REWARDS DAY 

28  
EARLY FINISH 
2:15pm 

29   GOOD             
       FRIDAY 
       

Week 1  
Term 2  
 

15th April  16th  17th  18th  19th  

Week 2  
 

22nd April 23rd April 24th April 25th April  
ANZAC DAY 
       

26th April 

March 26th, 2024 
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If your child is absent from school due to illness or another valid reason, 
please register their absence by:  
 
                    Phoning the school office on 51565517 

Or  
                    Recording the absence on the Audiri App  

 
 
 
 

Students of the Week 
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Prep/1 
Happy holidays! With only a few days left of term, we are all excited for a bit of a break and reset. 
Congratulations to our award winners this week, Jyeran Whitford for his letter sound work, isolating the first 
sound and identifying its name. Liam Parkhill for his persistence and control while building his fine motor skills. 
Oliver for his great creativity, creating a slime monster with great features.  
 

Last Weeks Fun! 
 

   

  
 
This week: 
We are finishing off and revising everything we have learnt. Everyone has been amazing this term and have 
come so far. I can’t wait to see how they grow next term. Have a well-earned rest.  
 
Wednesday – we have our rewards day. Students have chosen an activity to do and will have lots of fun.  
 
Thursday – is the last day of term. This is an early finish at 2:15. 
 
Have a great break, 
Miss Cock 
 
 
1/2 
Hello and welcome to week 9, we have made it to the end of Term 1! Awards this week went to Jasper Melville 
and Elicia Austin. Jasper for his awesome explanation of his maths thinking to his partner and the class. Elicia 
for returning to the classroom and displaying our school value of ‘Ready to Learn’. Keep it up! 
 
This week in reading we are learning to read fluently by making sure we take a breath at the appropriate time.  
 
In Writing, we are publishing our texts that are based on Big Rain Coming.   
 
In Maths we are working on our place value skills through the use of number lines to help us to understand the 
relative size of different numbers.  
 
Finally, thank you to parents and families for all your support for the term. We hope that you have a safe and 
happy holiday and we will see you in Term 2.  
 
Thanks and have a great week! 
Eliza Cunningham, Brenda Power, Tasha and Lisa 
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3/4 
Grade 3/4 Students of the week  
Willow Douglas for her great descriptive writing using the structure from Tim Winton’s The Bugalugs  Bum 
Thief. 
Coen Buck– Roberts for his great Maths thinking, using two great strategies to solve a number line problem.  
Abel Nicholas - for his great demonstration of our student value Ready to Learn in maths and sharing his 
findings related to skip counting. 
Harlan Smith - for his great thinking as reading and making connections that allowed him to predict how a 
character might change to make friends.  
 
This week in reading we are continuing connections to our self, other texts and the world as we read The 
Bugalugs Bum Thief as a class and during our independent reading. 
In maths we are focusing on the properties of odd and even numbers and looking at rules around adding odd 
and even numbers. We will be completing a range of Place Value games and tasks to consolidate our unit on 
Place Value. 
 
We are concluding our unit on Chemical Science with a final assessment task to test the students 
understanding of the different states of matter and how they are affected by heating and cooling. 
Tomorrow is rewards day and we are pleased to say all 3/ 4 students will be participating in the Easter themed 
activities. This is a great way to celebrate the end of a busy term. 
We hope everyone has a safe and happy Easter and holiday break. Looking forward to seeing everyone 
refreshed and ready for term 2.  
 
Mrs Mackie. Mrs Murray and Alyssa. 
 
 
5/6  
Hi Year 5/6 families 
Awards for this week: 
Jasmine Jackson For always exhibiting our school values. Jas is kind to others and strives to do her best. She 
is a great addition to our school here at Toorloo Arm. 
Inca Pickersgill For a fantastic effort in reading. Inca always sets high expectations for herself and has 
produced work of a high standard.  Well done Inca. 
Max Friend and Storm Stoddart for providing excellent discussion points during whole class conversations, 
particularly when responding to Behind the New stories.  
 
On Monday we had a visiting artist who conducted a performance about anti-bullying for the whole school. The 
kids were engaged throughout the performance. On Wednesday it is rewards day after lunch, students will be 
completing various Easter themed activities. Thursday there will be an early finish, with school concluding at 
2:15pm.  
 
Over the past few weeks, we have been investigating chemical sciences. Experiments have focused on 
solids/liquids/gases and exploring changes in matter through temperature and interactions between other 
materials. In literacy this week students are writing up their scientific experiments by including a hypotheses, 
procedure, and description of the results. In mathematics we are continuing to work on number fluency for a 
range of operations and skills. A focus has been on using our place value knowledge when multiplying and 
dividing by 10, 100, 1000.  
 
We hope everyone has a safe and enjoyable holiday and we will see you all in Term 2.  
Thanks, Alec McPhee and Carolyn Smith 
 
 
ART 
What an amazing term! Students are coming to the end of their studies of buildings, architecture, cities and 
urban planning in two-dimensions. Next term will begin our exploration of three-dimensional constructions and 
structures.  
 
If you have any shoe boxes or similar that are just lying around the house, please feel free to bring them into 
school to help with our artmaking activities. 
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Artwork by Artist of the Week, Storm Stoddart. 
 
Have a safe and relaxing Eater break! 
 
Jobi Laybourne. 
 
 
SPORT AND PE NEWS  
 
TAPS Run Club (TRC)  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We launched the TAPS Run Club at school last week, the first session was a hot one but it was nice to see 
students opting to take it easy and enjoy the challenge that’s right for them. The Thursday session was much 
cooler, with a few more takers! Congratulations to the 17 students above who have received a red band for 
completing 10 laps already, well done! Kobi Caldwell is on the top of the leaderboard with 24 laps for the boys 
and Siennarose Rossignoli and Jasmine Jackson lead the girls on 14 laps each. Thanks to Gabriella and 
Summer for their help officiating the sessions! 
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Thanks, 
Barb (SPORT PE COORDINATOR) 
 

ATF FREE After School Tennis Lesson at TAPS  

 

The last session for the term was last Thursday! Well done to 
those who have participated and we look forward to continuing 
again in Term 2 at Lakes Entrance Tennis Club. We were also 
lucky to receive an extra grant where participants received a 
free tennis racquet to take home! 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Parkrun Lakes Entrance 
With cross country just around the corner, why not get some training in with your local community? Every 
Saturday morning at 8.00 am, the event takes place at Lakes Entrance Rotunda, Memorial Park, Esplanade, 
Lakes Entrance. Junior parkrun is 2 km for ages 4-14 year olds, 5 km run/walk for over 14, register online:  
 
https://www.parkrun.com.au/lakesentrance/ 
 
It’s free. It’s for everyone. Whether you’re young or old, male or female, fit or unfit, able-bodied or not, you’re 
always welcome. It’s not about racing, it’s about running. Children under 11 years old must be fully supervised 
by an adult. 
 
Important Sport dates for Term 2 2024 
 
Wed 17th April Big 5 State Team Regional Tryouts 
Fri 19th April State Swimming Carnival MSAC 
Mon 13th May Division Cross Country Bairnsdale 
Fri 17th May District Winter Sports Carnival Gr 5/6 (back up 21st May) Lakes Entrance 
Thurs 6th June Regional Cross Country 
Fri 15th June Division Winter Sports (back up Bairnsdale Mon 18th June) 
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FRENCH 
Bonjour, 
 

Last week of term 1! Grades 3-4 won't have French this week 
as we will be celebrating and rewarding their hard work and 
efforts with an afternoon of activities about Easter. 
 
Grade 5 and 6 students will continue their work on making 
their recipe book. Students in Prep-2 will learn about Easter in 
France. Did you know it is not the Easter bunny who comes 
and deliver chocolate eggs in France?  

 
  
 
 

John Humphrey and Lochlan Tunnage received an award at assembly on Monday. They had requested to be 
challenged with bigger numbers, so I checked their understanding of numbers up to 9999. They both impressed 
me with how quickly they understood the number, sometimes from the first go! Well done! 
 
Bonne semaine et bonnes vacances à tous!  
 
 
Madame Samson 
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Under 10’s, 16’s & 18’s play on a Monday night. Under 12’s & 14’s play in Thursday nights. 

Registration will close on the 5th of April. 

 

https://www.playhq.com/basketball-victoria/org/lakes-entrance-basketball-

association/0b0c0369/register 
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             Art in the Park, at Nyerimilang Heritage Park.  

     
 
Directions: off Kalimna West Road, 10 minutes out of Lakes Entrance. Signposted on the 
highway. 
Date: Sunday 7th April.      Time: 10.00 a.m. - 4.00 p.m. 
Cost: free! Donations encouraged; they help us maintain the Park. 
Attractions: mask-making for kids, art and craft demonstrations, sausage sizzle and other 
refreshments, live music, real coffee ...and more. 
For children: come dressed in a costume that fits our theme of Imagination/ Creation - and you 
could win a prize. 
Facebook: Nyerimilang Heritage Park - Friends of Nyerimilang nyerimilang2923@gmail.com 
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